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10 August, 2020 
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Technology and its Applications  

 

Dear National RCA Representatives, 

 

I am pleased to inform you that the 2020 RCA/KAERI Introductory Training Course on Radiation 

Technology and its Applications will be held on 12 to 23 October 2020, through the internet instead 

of a face-to-face training in view of the Covid-19 situation.  

  

RCARO, in cooperation with Korea Atomic Energy Research Institute (KAERI), has made every 

effort to set up the e-learning training course, which aims to introduce technical and practical 

knowledge regarding radiation application technology to the RCA GPs, further to contribute to 

promoting peaceful use of Nuclear Energy of the RCA GPs. This two-week-course is comprised of 

the real time based kick off and closing meetings, 18 recorded lectures, Q & As, exams, etc. 

  

Upon receiving nominations from the National RCA Representatives, one or two participants from 

each GP will be selected to go through the e-learning training course. In this regard, it is cordially 

requested that you nominate the candidate(s) over again (to be prioritized in case of two candidates) 

despite your nominations of March this year, tendered for the face-to-face training. 

 

I would deeply appreciate it if you could send us the completed application form no later than 11 

September, 2020 to the RCARO by e-mail at rcaapply@rcaro.org or by fax +82 42 864 1626. 

 

The RCARO will provide relevant information for the participants before and during the e-learning 

training course. Please refer to the attached prospectus and the RCARO website 

(http://www.rcaro.org) for detailed information. 

I look forward to receiving your nominations. 

 

Attached: 

 

1. Prospectus 

2. Nomination form 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Pill-Hwan Park 

Director 

RCA Regional Office 
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